

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
 - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 30th April

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

I dare not say it out loud but we are making very good progress this term with COVID numbers. If this continues we hope to open up more aspects of school over the coming weeks. For example next week we are starting to provide hot lunches but only for reception initially. I have shared reasons for caution for this before as we only have one entrance and exit and only one corridor to the canteen. If the trial goes well we will open up to other classes.

We also hope to increase our clubs and activities and I will be in touch over the next few weeks regarding reopening the Breakfast and After School Clubs. Please do not contact school just yet regarding places; we will asses the logistics and I will write to you in due course.

School Uniform

As stated previously we have been lenient with school uniform due the lockdown and shops not being open. However over the next few weeks and definitely after half term in June we will be expecting all the children to be wearing the correct uniform (especially shoes). This also extends to jewellery (only studs as earrings) and appropriate hairstyles. I look forward to your support.

School Bus

Once again thank you so much for your donations and help with the school 'double decker' bus following the break in. Due to your generosity we have manged to pay for a new floor, new upholstery, a new security door and lots of internal resources. Once we get back to 'normal' we will be able to get full use of it once more. Your generosity has been amazing – thank you so much.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





